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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 
 
In March 2025, the Building 6 main hall roof at Macksville Public School sustained minor 
damage during the Ex-Tropical Cyclone Alfred weather event.  

The roof and ceiling were exposed to water, which resulted in mould growth.  

Access to Building 6 has been restricted and a professional mould remediation contractor was 
engaged to clean the area between Monday 28 July 2025 and Friday 1 August 2025.  

Repairs to the roof will be scheduled. Contractors have added sealant as a temporary measure 
until the repairs can be made. 

Appropriate safety measures were in place while work was being done. Use of and access to 
the building remains restricted for the time being.  

Classes and the out of school hours (OOSH) care have been temporarily relocated to 
alternative spaces.  

An independent hygienist inspected the building on 4 August 2025 and will issue a clearance 
certificate before the area is reopened for use.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/

